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1st April 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the final newsletter of Term 4. - We were delighted to 
be able to invite you all in to look at the children’s work using our 
outside spaces and classrooms this week.  We hope you enjoyed 
seeing the fantastic learning that has been going on in every year 
group. We know the children certainly enjoyed sharing!  We are 
always so impressed with the resilience they show and are 
working so hard to catch up on missed learning. We have added 
a new section to our school website that includes lots of recorded 
phonics sessions with our teachers and Teaching Assistants so 
that children now have access to phonics learning at home as 
well as in school. If you think your child would benefit from these 
sessions, click on the following link which will take you directly to 
our Parkland Phonics Library.  We hope you enjoy it! Have a 
wonderful break! 

https://www.theparklandfederation.com/our-phonics-library

 S'il vous plait - Please in French 
 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
https://www.theparklandfederation.com/our-phonics-library
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Much to the children’s delight, we have been reading 
The Gingerbread Man this week! We have designed 
and described our own gingerbread people, written 
speech bubbles for the gingerbread man and we 
have designed our own gingerbread houses. This 
week we have even baked and decorated our own 
gingerbread people too! They were delicious! Our 
preparations for the Easter bunny have been in full 
flow too, as we have made our own beautiful Easter 
cards for our families. In maths we have been 
learning how to make number bonds to 10 and this 
week we have been learning all about capacity and 
whether different containers are full or empty! We 
hope your Easter baskets will be FULL on Easter 
Sunday! Congratulations to our Stars of the Week - 
Summer & Rupert (Kerr) Isla and Arlo (Inkpen) and 
also to our Dojo winners, Loxley & Milly (Kerr)  Forrest 
and Connor (Inkpen)., 

EYFS

What an exciting final two weeks we have had in Year 
1. The children have been hard at work learning about 
length and height where they have been doing lots of 
measuring. We used rulers to measure things all 
around the class.  In DT, we have designed a felt 
applique square with many layers and brought the 
creations to life - such a creative group of children! 
Last Tuesday, we had a polar bear visit all the way 
from the Arctic along with a wonderful Greenpeace 
speaker, Evie. The polar bear told us about what we 
can do to help save the Earth such as recycling, using 
less water, electricity and taking extra care of the 
planet. Year 1 have been amazing this term… we hope 
you have a wonderful Easter!
Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Hunter,  
Aurora & Orla (Donaldson) Riley and Aurora (Shireen) 
also to our Dojo winners Honey and Olivia 
(Donaldson) Ava and Thomas (Shireen).

Year 1 
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In Year 2 over the last two weeks we have been learning 
all about how to write a set of instructions! After reading 
George’s Marvellous Medicine (which we all found highly 
amusing), the children had to come up with their own 
ingenious concoction. We have had Joe’s Jumping Juice, 
Evie’s Toxic Tonic and Neve’s Knitting Liquid. We had fun 
labelling things in our classroom using a possessive 
apostrophe!

In maths we have been learning about unit and non unit  
fractions. Big concepts we know! Why not practise 
sharing out Easter eggs at home and finding out fractions 
from your hunt with the children.  They should be 
eggsperts!

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Hannah &   Katie 
(Santat) and Trisha & Skye (Beaty) - also to our Dojo 
winners Joe and Harrison (Santat) and Daniel & Zoe 
(Beaty), 

Year 2

In PSHE we have been thinking about ways to keep both 
our body and mind healthy. We know that we should have 
at least an hour a day of physical activity! We have been 
challenging ourselves to improve our physical skills. For 
Science we have been developing our understanding of 
friction. We set up an investigation to see what materials 
would have most friction. The children thoroughly 
enjoyed observing and testing! 

We have been busy building up our understanding of 
natural disasters. The children now have a wealth of 
knowledge that they have published in their own 
information page. Ask our resident experts about Extreme 
Earth! 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Betheny & 
Lilliana (Harrison) & Louis & Abigail (Woodson) - also 
to our Dojo winners Ruby & Betheny (Harrison)  & Zak 
& Lilly (Woodson)

Year 3 
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Year 4 had a fantastic afternoon investigating the 
digestive system. Using a sandwich bag and a pair of 
tights, the children demonstrated how food travels 
through the body. Using a banana and some biscuits, the 
children churned up the food in a sandwich bag, 
demonstrating how the stomach muscles work. Once that 
was done, the children drained the excess water and then 
demonstrated how the food travels through the 
intestines, resulting in a rather interesting ending!

Year 4 has also been investigating rockets, finding out 
which rockets travel the best and whether the shape of 
the bottle affects the way it travels. We had a fantastic 
afternoon testing this out, launching some bottle rockets 
very high into the sky!
Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Ruben & 
Stephan (Blackman) Eden and Lily Fe  (Walliams) - 
also to our Dojo winners, Carol & Annabelle 
(Blackman) Phoebe E and Lily Fl( Walliams)

Year 4

Year 5 had the the pleasure of a weaving workshop from 
Ismini from the Culture Cafe. She brought in her loom and 
showed the children how it worked. They also learnt how 
to plan their own designs in paper. The children went on 
to weave on their own mini looms.

We also had a fabulous school trip to Michelham Priory 
where we enjoyed a step back in time to the Anglo Saxon 
era. The children handled artefacts, walked through time 
and learnt to battle like Anglo Saxons. Later on,  we 
performed a burial ceremony and had runes to decode. 
The weather was kind to us and all children had a most 
enjoyable day.

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week Thea and Tag 
(Wilson) and Riley and Jesse (Zephaniah),  - also to our 
Dojo winners Lacey and Lucas (Wilson) and Sophia and 
Nakshatra (Zephaniah),   

Year 5 
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Year 6 have been busy again over the past two 
weeks working hard in preparation for the 
forthcoming SATs tests but have also been taking 
time to reflect on how other people’s  lives have 
impacted on own own. 

They have learnt about Martin Luther King Jnr 
and Nelson Mandela and how these two people 
changed society through peaceful protests. They 
have also produced some amazing ‘Thank You 
NHS’ posters and discussed the importance of 
others in  their everyday lives. Bravo, year 6! 

Congratulations to our Stars of the Week - 
Ethan and Jacob M (Mian) Zarlish (Rosen) also 
to our Dojo winners - Harley and Lily (Mian), 
Annabelle and Lillith (Rosen)

Year 6

Excellent attendance at school allows a child to have the best possible 
start in life. All pupils should aim for at least 97% attendance in order to 
ensure they do not miss out on their education. 

Other news... This week’s attendance:

Inkpen Class (YR)
94%

Kerr Class (YR)
95%

Shireen Class (Y1)
93%

Donaldson Class (Y1)
94%

Santat Class (Y2)
93%

Beaty Class (Y2)
94%

Harrison Class (Y3)
                 95%

Woodson Class (Y3)
94%

Walliams Class (Y4)
91%

Blackman Class (Y4)
90%

Zephaniah Class (Y5)
91%

Wilson Class (Y5)
93%

Mian Class  (Y6)
94%

Rosen Class (Y6)
91%

The Highest Attendance 
Award goes to Kerr class 
and Harrison  class. Super! ! 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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Our ‘Citizen of the Fortnight’ at the Junior School 
is Paige in Woodson class for always being kind, 
helpful and a good friend in and out of the 
classroom! Well done, Paige! 

Our ‘Citizen of the Fortnight’ at the Infants is Daisy 
in Donaldson class for being a role model to the 
whole of the Infant school children. We are very 
lucky to have you!

School Council Update 

Our Eco tip this fortnight is to take part in or 
do your own litter pick! This will support the 
Keep Britain Tidy campaign which started on 
25th March and finishes on 10th April. You can 
help by doing either of the following:

● A local Beach Clean
● A litter pick of your local area (this can be 

in the street where you live or your local 
park)

We would love to see your pictures of how 
you are joining in and supporting this 
campaign, these can be sent to Mrs Walker 
(kim.walker@swale.at) or Mrs Somers 
(chloe.somers@swale.at) 

As part of the campaign, the Eco Committee is 
planning on doing a litter pick of our local area 
early next term. We look forward to sharing 
our pictures and the amount of litter we pick 
up in the next Newsletter!

Eco Committee Update

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
mailto:kim.walker@swale.at
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Other news...

Parent Coffee Morning - New Survey 

A huge thank you to all of the parents who attended our two parent 
coffee mornings this week.  We had guest speakers in from the Mental 
Health Support Team who focused on the two topics: `How to Support 
your Child with Anxiety’ and `Healthy Eating & Sleep.` The feedback from 
these was incredibly positive. Following on from the success of these 
groups, we would like to hear your views and opinions in order to 
provide further support Please can you ensure you complete our Parent 
Survey: Mental Health & Emotional Wellbeing.  Your views and opinions 
are important to us and ensure we get our provision just right.  

Holding Space

Holding space is a wonderful local charity who are there to support 
the needs of parents.   Click here for the link to Holding Space  Please do 
browse their website for an abundance of information and courses.  
There is a useful 6 - week course starting on 19th April at 6.30-8pm.  
It will be held at Faraday House in Eastbourne.  This focuses on 
parenting Tweens and Teenagers. Click on the link below if you 
would like to know more: 

 https://holdingspace.onlineticketseller.co.uk/events/11566
 

Mental Health and Wellbeing Support 

CLICK 
HERE

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1z5MR5FPgOpBnNMGgnPTDrJZ4iEUajWJY6ugkZM3GxMQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1z5MR5FPgOpBnNMGgnPTDrJZ4iEUajWJY6ugkZM3GxMQ/edit
https://www.holdingspace.org.uk/
https://holdingspace.onlineticketseller.co.uk/events/11566
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At Parkland, we value the working 
partnership we have with all adults 
across our school community.  We 
are lucky to have an incredible 
team of staff who are committed 
to making our schools an 
incredible place to learn.  Please 
do remember to be polite and 
respectful to them as they go 
above and beyond on a daily 
basis.  Thank you in advance for 
your support. 

Competition Winners - Year 6

Looking After Each Other

Morrisons, Eastbourne Borough Council, 
Neighbourhood First and Environment First 
launched a competition across local 
schools in February where they invited 
children to ‘show us your dreams for a 
better world through exploratory art’ 
Winners were chosen by the Mayor on the 
25th February and we were DELIGHTED to 
find out that we had two winning artists at 
Parkland. Congratulations to Lilia and 
Jasmine in Year 6. , Winning pictures have 
been put up on community bins around 
Eastbourne and outside the Town Hall. 
What stars! 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
https://ne-np.facebook.com/EastbourneC?fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDOUumVuMsmivOzULXH2PnRixBXtniL5EcnV9PCv6V2oYPXDiq_9iIo7gR1K6D5yHMC5vUEXy_rccMb5wBt2YpoislG4dU3AZ4kj0FwcwRR3ihQBU5WW2XlCiOeHIwyoaA9gzCNfa3HqCjVhMZLnhluJJp2oXIRmnyITGiuUSgRw5AdCupn0ILIyUKBfhvX0R6-9MS3bJhmpYPRTn1xO16AAy0l8zGPfc6sC0ormyT-YQk-af0C_sQ7D0wUsFjn4PWKef5f16erRQD7XPvcZaWWiFnR6GQxClzQKHAGsq6mLHA&__tn__=K-R
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Sub-zero temperatures did 
nothing to deter the resilience of 
these fabulous Year 4 footballers! 
In a group of 8 teams, the side 
finished only one point away from 
the semi-finals!

We were incredibly proud of each 
and every one of these fine 
players, who represented their 
school incredibly well. Well done 
team, you were a delight to take to 
the tournament!

Scientist of the Term

Year 4 Football Tournament at Eastbourne Borough 

Congratulations to Mason in Year 3 Woodson 
class for being given this terms Science 
award in the Juniors. Mason impressed Mrs 
Blakiston with his enthusiasm for science and 
his thirst for knowledge. Mason is also a 
science ambassador. Bravo, Mason!

In the infant school we have got a Reception 
Scientist this term. Well done Beatrice from 
Kerr class, for giving lots of examples of 
things that grow this term.

We hope to have some very exciting news about 
our Science Award next term.  Watch this space.!

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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A gentle reminder that we expect children to 
be in school uniform every day unless there is 
a Mufti Day or special event. 

● A blue jumper or cardigan with the school logo.
● A white polo shirt (with or without the school logo). 

Black/grey trousers or skirts/pinafore dresses.
● Blue summer dresses.
● Black/grey/blue or white socks/tights.
● Black school shoes. These should be plain, flat and have 

no logos. Please note, trainers are not permitted.
● Hair accessories must be minimal and in school colours 

only.
● No jewellery is permitted, other than plain, single stud 

earrings.

Website - Uniform Link 

Sports Person of the Term

School Uniform 

Congratulations to our fabulous sports 
people of the term. A massive well 
done to Nya from the infant school 
and Isabella from the junior school. 
These pupils continue to demonstrate 
all of our school values and they are 
such fantastic role models to all 
pupils. Thank you and well done to our 
fantastic sports people!

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
https://www.theparklandfederation.com/uniform
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On Monday, a group of pupils had the opportunity to go to 
The Turing School to try code cracking with other schools in 
the Academy. The students had three different codes that 
they needed to crack within 10 minutes and all of the 
students managed to work out the hidden messages as well 
as writing some of their own. They all worked wonderfully 
together and were a credit to the school. Well done, 
everyone. What a great achievement! 

Computing Scholars

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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Diary Dates
By today Please ensure you 

activate MCAS (My Child 
At School) App. 

Class Photos 
deadline - Van Cols

If you wish to order your 
child’s class photo and 
benefit from free postage 
back to the school, please 
ensure you order online 
with Van Cols  by 7th April 
2022

Tuesday 19th April 
2022

First Day of Term 5.  Please 
ensure children return in 
full school uniform. 

http://www.theparklandfederation.com
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